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1.   
 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
At the April 27, 2017 City Council Workshop on New Residential Street Construction, the City 
Council gave a motion of direction to revise the “duration of the materials and workmanship 
warranty for all private and public infrastructure improvements from one to two years from the 
date of final (100%) acceptance”. 
 
The purpose of the materials and workmanship warranty is to ensure that the developer and 
the developer’s contractor will be responsible for defects in materials or workmanship. The 
proposed UDC text amendments have been approved by the Planning Commission on May 
17, 2017 and was again discussed at Planning Commission meeting on June 28, 2017 for 
additional public input. On August 23, 2017 Planning Commission passed a motion to retain 1-
year warranty and evaluate an alternate consideration of 1 year warranty with a maintenance 
bond of 50% surety value of the public infrastructure contract price. 
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